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July has seen above average temperatures across the state and below average precipitation. In contrast, the month of June was 
cool and wet. The North American monsoon season has been slow to start in Colorado, but is anticipated to bring moisture to 
Colorado in the next one to three weeks. July historically has been a wet month for the eastern half of the state. Reservoir 
storage across the state has grown considerably through June with well above average streamflows. The U.S. Drought Monitor 
Map of Colorado shows that a majority of the state is still free of D0-D4, despite below average precipitation and warmer than 
average temperatures through July 21 but D0, abnormally dry, has been introduced in the southwest corner of the state. 
 

■ According to the US Drought Monitor, released July 25, 
Colorado’s 8 week streak of being free of D0-D4 drought ends as 
D0 has been added in the southwest part of the state.  

■ A weak El Niño remains in effect and is tilted in favor of wetter 
than normal conditions. The long term ENSO forecasts are 
trending toward a return to neutral conditions later this year.   

■ Statewide precipitation for July 1 to 21 at mountain SNOTEL 
sites has been 39% of average. For the Water Year, statewide 
precipitation is 119% of average. The Climate Prediction Center’s 
one month outlook is predicting above average precipitation for 
most of the state for August.    

■ Reservoir storage across the state (as of the end of June) is 105% 
of average and 76% of capacity. At this time last year, 
statewide reservoir storage was at 92% of average. The 
western and Southwest basins have seen significant recovery 
after storage was depleted last year. The Rio Grande basin 
reservoir storage levels are as high as they have been since 
2000.   

■ The corn crop is approximately three weeks behind due to 
cooler temperatures into late spring. Producers are hoping for 
normal temperatures and a late frost to ensure a viable crop.  

■ Water providers in attendance report their systems are in 
good shape and water demand is down compared to this time 
last year.  

■ Flooding due to monsoonal moisture in the next 2-3 weeks in 
post wildfire burn scars remains a concern and is being 
monitored closely. The daily flood threat bulletin can be 
accessed May 1 through September 30 HERE.  

   

NOTE:  The next Water Availability Task Force Meeting will be held on August 27, 2019 at Colorado Parks and Wildlife; additional information can 
be found at www.cwcb.state.co.us or by contacting Ben Wade at Ben.Wade@state.co.us 
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